



www.sunnyfields primary.co.uk

Newsletter 5 Spring Term 14th March 2014

Dear Parents and Carers,

# Achievement Awards

The Achievement awards in our assembly this week were as follows:

## Attendance and Punctuality

Attendance cup went to Beech Class (Year 4) with 98.62% attendance.

The punctuality cup went to Birch Class (Year 3) with only 1 child late last week. Well done all of you!

## Our Writers of the Week were:

Sophia (Y1), Naweed (Y2), Mark (Y3), Leanne (Y4), Leriem (Y5) and Aldo (Y6). These children are making great progress in writing!

## Buddy of the Week awards went to:

Imadeddine (YR), Sabah (Y1), Omar (Y2), Courtney (Y3), Ibrahim (Y4), Jawwad (Y5) and Chelsea (Y6). You have all helped other children to feel happy and safe.

#### Achievement Awards went to:

Trey (YR), Willow (Y1), Janshir (Y2), Armita (Y3), Sireen (Y4), Uran (Y5) and Szymon (Y6).

#### Sports Award went to:

Nico (Y3) for football skills and determination.

#### Woody's Sports Academy

On Tuesday Paul Wood of Woody's Sports Academy gave a very entertaining presentation to the children about the work of the academy and the sporting opportunities available both after school, during school holidays and at weekends. Full information is available at their website: www.woodyssportsacademy.com

# Sports Update:

#### Barnet South Small Schools Football League II

Sunnyfields boys played a wonderful match at home against All Saints and were victorious in a 4-0 win! They then played Parkfield at Whitefield School on Thursday and continued their winning run with a score of 9-2!

The squad have three more games to play and have a chance of winning the league.

#### South and West High 5 Netball

On Wednesday our team played at St Mary's C of E School in Finchley. In a very exciting match, Sunnyfields won the game 4-1. Well done everyone!

# Free Tennis Lessons for Pupils in Years 4, 5 and 6

A Flyer was sent home this week explaining that there a number of free places available on Saturdays at Brampton Lawn Tennis Club. If you missed it, the details can be found on the Parent Information page of our website.

# Parent Questionnaires- Evaluation

The feedback is now available on our website www.sunnyfieldsprimary.co.uk

#### Mrs Velleman

We are delighted to tell you that Mrs Velleman had a baby girl on 10th March. Both mother and baby Madeline are doing well!

# Possible School Closure

The NUT have called for strike action on Wednesday 26th March and this may affect our school. We will notify you as soon we possibly can to confirm our position.

# Building Learning Power

At Sunnyfields we are using an approach to learning called Building Learning Power. As children or adults we can develop strategies that help us become better learners. The four learning muscles that are part of BLP are:

resilience, reflectiveness, resourcefulness and reciprocity.

I will be putting more information on the website so that you can see what this looks like in action. In the meantime, ask your children what learning muscles they have used today and whether it earned them a marble in the jar....

# Maple Class Assembly

Well done Year 1 one on a brilliant assembly on a Jack and the beanstalk theme! Many thanks to Mrs Coutinho, Mrs Gordon, Miss Ellis and Mrs Mitchinson for all their hard work too.

Best wishes,

Mrs Rees Headteacher







